DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – May 11, 2006

The rescheduled regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, May 11, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Annette Neblett, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell.  Those absent were:  Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 06-108 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-109 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the minutes of the March meeting.

ORDER # 06-110 - FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the February bingo and the March monthly financial reports.

ORDER # 06-111 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – The following personnel actions were forwarded for approval:  Rudy McKinney as assistant track coach, Mike Warren as JROTC Raider Team coach, and Aaron Howell as assistant softball coach.    The motion was made and seconded to approve the personnel actions.  Mr. Dennison also discussed possible hires for current vacancies and retirements, and the transfer of Glenn McKissic back to North Hardin after his military leave.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the personnel recommendations as amended.

SECTION 7 FUNDING AND PERSONNEL REQUESTS – Mr. Dennison explained that in 2005-06, North Hardin was allotted 64 teaching positions and 3 additional positions from Section 7 monies.  For 2006-2007, North Hardin will be allotted 65 teaching positions and we have requested 3 additional from Section 7 again this year.  A brief discussion followed regarding the priorities for the 65th position and the Section 7 funding.

ORDER # 06-112 – APPROVAL OF STAFFING POSITIONS AND SECTION 7 FUNDING – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the following staffing allocations:  The 65th teaching position will be a family/consumer science position and should we receive a Section 7 teaching position the need for a new English position will receive the top priority; and then if other Section 7 teaching positions come available, the AIM teacher position or a 3rd JROTC position will be considered.  

TITLE I FUNDING ESTIMATES – Mr. Dennison shared that North Hardin’s Title I estimated allocation should be about $203,108.00.  The majority of this amount would cover salaries for 2 ½ teachers (Beth Richardson, Michelle Russell, and James Slaven), and 2 instructional assistants (Nuala Rohrer and Cely Williams).

VISITORS – There were no visitors present at the meeting.

ORDER # 06-113– APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FEBRUARY MINUTES – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the second reading of the February meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-114 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the second reading of the January and February monthly financial reports.

ORDER # 06-115 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the second reading of the February personnel actions.

ORDER # 06-116 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PROJECT GRADUATION REQUEST – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to apparove the second reading of the February decision to approve $1000 from the Bingo proceeds to go toward Project Graduation.  

ORDER # 06-117 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SECTION 7 FUND REQUEST LIST – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the second reading of the 2006-07 Section 7 Fund Request list for facilities, staffing, and instructional needs.  

ORDER # 06-118 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SACS REVIEW DOCUMENT – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the second reading of the SACS (Southern Association of Colleges and Schools) review report.

ORDER # 06-119 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF 2006-07 SCHOOL BUDGET – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the 2006-07 North Hardin High School budget that contained a 3% increase and additional allocations upon special request.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – At the most recent faculty meeting, Shelly Hasty shared some of the upcoming changes in the New Core Content.  Ms. Hasty will be meeting with the departments individually to communicate assessment changes as well as the core content.

ORDER #06-120 – APPROVAL OF APPLICATION FOR SMALL LEARNING COMMUNITIES GRANT – The possibility for a Small Learning Community Grant exists for the 9th grade class.  This is an opportunity to redesign and make the building more friendly with a grant for approximately $130,000.00/year for upcoming school years.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the application for the Small Learning Community grant.

PROFESSIONALISM – The staff at North Hardin does dress professionally.  Mr. Dennison usually addresses this once a year and will do so again at the faculty meeting on organizational day.

SBDM POLICY ALIGNMENT REPORT – April Pieper presented a report on the policy revisions and alignment.  This is a working breathing document that Ms. Pieper will e-mail to all council members once completed.  Thank you to all who helped on this Ad Hoc committee – April Pieper, Tracy Hawkins, Fawnda Cox, Ray Phelps, Shelly Hasty, and others.

SBDM ELECTIONS – Election of parent representatives to the site-based council was discussed.  It was decided that nominations would be taken the week of May 15th and the election would be held on Wednesday, May 24.  Ms. Dymowski volunteered to run the election for the PTSA.

ORDER # 06-121 – APPROVAL OF TECHNOLOGY SPENDING REQUEST – The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the purchase of 10 Microsoft Front Page Licenses @ $32.11 for a total of $321.10.  Ms. Linder and Ms. Rucker had also prepared a summary of 05-06 technology purchases for the council.

ORDER # 06-122 – APPROVAL OF CSIP REVIEW DOCUMENTS – Laura McGray briefly reviewed portions of the executive summary, standards, and target areas of the CSIP document.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the CSIP document as amended.  Mr. Dennison thanked Laura McGray and her committee for keeping the document up to date and keeping the school on track.

ORDER # 06-123 – APPROVAL TO EXTEND THE MEETING TIME – The motion was made by David Fredricks and seconded by Tom Johnson to extend the meeting time by ten minutes.

TEXTBOOK PURCHASES – Laura McGray reported that the textbook request is being revamped to spend approximately $90,000.00.  The council will receive the textbook purchase proposal at the June meeting.

ORDER # 06-124 – APPROVAL OF TITLE I PARENT INVOLVEMENT POLICY AND SCHOOL COMPACT – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Laura McGray to approve the Title I Parent Involvement Policy and School Compact as presented.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the monthly accident list, the nurse’s monthly report, the Hardin County Schools Volunteer Hours report, and SBDM committees’ minutes.

· Upcoming events include the Senior Prom, Field Day, Awards Night, Scholarship Night, final exams, graduation, and Project Graduation.

· Tuesday, May 16 is Primary Election Day and school is dismissed.

· The district softball and baseball tournaments, and the regional track meets will be hosted at North Hardin High.

“UNSUNG AND UNHERALDED HEROES” – Mrs. Judy Campbell and Mr. Dennison thanked several people on the council for their diligence – David Fredricks for keeping the PLATO lab open for seniors to earn credits; Laura McGray for her endless lists of hours owed and detentions; Annette Neblett for serving on the Scholarship committee for the Hardin County Education Foundation.

SCREENING COMMITTEE – The screening committee for the Superintendent search reported to the Board of Education on May 2.  North Hardin will be hosting one of the candidates on May 23.

ORDER # 06-125 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

